ASSOCIATED STUDENTS BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

October 23, 2019 3:00 p.m.

Student Union Room 1A, 2nd Floor

MINUTES

I. Call to Order
Vice President Birrer called the meeting to order at 3:04 p.m.
II.
Pledge of Allegiance
III.
Roll Call
IV.
Approval of the Agenda

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the agenda

M) Director Trang S) Director Mustafa to approve the agenda.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried
V.
Approval of the Minutes

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the minutes.


M) Director Trang S) Director Sario to approve the minutes.


Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

VI.
Public Forum
VII.
Executive Director’s Informational Report (4 minutes)

ED Dowell told the Board she hoped they enjoyed all the Homecoming activities last week then highlighted some of the items in her report.  The Child Development Center has forged a relationship with the University Police Department when they invited them over to the center.  Fire on the Fountain was successful with over 3,000 attendees.  The General Service Center completed the audit and it was found to be clean.  The Human department made an offer to the new Government and Leadership Coordinator who accepted it and will start on December 3rd.  The A.S. House is still pending an exact date to move back in because the Fire Marshal needs to approve it.
VIII.
University Administration’s Informational Report (3 minutes)

Dr. Daniels said Homecoming was a fabulous week with 2,500 attendees at the Block Party; 1,900 at Fire on the Fountain and 250 participants in the Fun Run.  There is a Spartan Eats survey going on and she will share the input when it’s available.  The next on-campus speaker, Amanda Nguyen, will be here tonight.  November 7th is SJSU Sharks night and all of the October 27th 49er tickets sold out.  There is a committee meeting to choose the new reading program choice.
IX.
Chief Elections Officer Informational Report (3 minutes)

Ms. Fernandez-Rios said a total of 10 applications were submitted for SEC officer positions and their last interview will take place on November 4th.  She hopes to confirm their appointments by November 10th.  She wants to get the Board’s input on their experience while running last year.

X.
Action Items

A. Old Business

B. New Business
Vice President Birrer called on Sharon Willey, the Senior AVP of Enrollment Management, who was presenting on the Six Student Success Initiatives.  She said that SJSU is a four-year university, but the current graduation rate was 25%.  They want the rate to be higher so they wondered if the university was giving the opportunities students need.  They are looking at six areas which were outlined on a sheet Ms. Willey passed out.  The first area is retention rate since we are losing 14% of first year students.  Looking at an early alert system so students get the assistance they need.  There are equity gaps they are focusing on based on ethnicity and socio-economic status.  Pell-eligible students are 4% less likely to graduate in six years.  Looking at a professional development series and looking at GPAs and why there are higher amounts of D’s, F’s and W’s in certain courses.  They are working on advising for more consistency.  Tools are available such as My Planning that students don’t know about.  Students are leaving because they have no connection to the campus so there will be focus groups to hear from students and Customer Service training in Enrollment Management.  Director Delgadillo asked if the program will be expanded and Ms. Willey said they want to see how it works here first.  Vice President Birrer asked who they were going to for feedback so Ms. Willey listed off all groups they have contacted.  Director Nguyen asked if they were discussing classes that are being dropped due to lack of attendance.  Ms. Willey said they are looking at it and asked her to please share the information with her.
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

M) Director Delgadillo S) President Parent to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

President Parent recommended Adilene Jezebel Moreno because he liked her application and sustainable efforts.  Director Delgadillo said she was on the Lobby Corps committee last year and she knows what she wants to do.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

M) Director Trang S) Director Nguyen to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

President Parent recommended Dalilah Gomez who wants to get more involved.  She is part of the MEChA student organization.  Director Delgadillo said she works for the Cesar Chavez Community Action Center so she knows how A.S. works and is very involved.
Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

At the time certain of 3:30 p.m., Vice President Birrer set-up the Zoom account to bring Steve Catlin with College Pads before the Board.  He said there are issues with housing on and off campus.  There are lots of options that are not affordable or too far away.  He asked them about having a single source to look for affordable housing.  They’ve been running their program for awhile and it is expanding.  They are present at other campuses including some CSUs.  Mr. Catlin showed the Board a sample of an online webpage that would be used to find housing.  It also provides walk times and renter education.  There are landlord ratings and roommate portals.  They are able to share their profits by offering scholarships.  President Parent asked how long had they been working with the CSUs and Mr. Catlin said within a year.  President Parent then asked if students are using the site.  Mr. Catlin said he didn’t have the data for new sites yet.  He said he can send the numbers later.  Mr. Catlin said he was excited to bring this idea to this campus.  Vice President Birrer said he thought this would be a good resource.  Dr. Daniels introduced Interim Executive Director Eric Rollerson from Housing who she invited to the meeting to hear this presentation.  Mr. Rollerson said he hasn’t seen all the resources yet, but there is a way to rate your landlord.  ED Dowell asked what the benefit is for the company so Mr. Rollerson said the landlords probably pay them to list their property.  President Parent said they offer more than Zillow since they offer safety ideas.  Vice President Birrer said he spoke to Mr. Catlin about safety and they can incorporate more based on the area.
Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

M) Director Trang S) Director Mustafa to approve the appointment of a Student-at-Large to the A.S. Lobby Corps.

President Parent recommended Erwin Villegas-Voreck who he knows and says is determined to be involved.  Director Delgadillo added that he’s a Marine so he has leadership experience.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the amendments to the A.S. Bylaws.
M) Director Kaur S) Director Mustafa to approve the amendments to the A.S. Bylaws.

Director Gallo explained that last year President Manzo, along with the President of the Native American Student Organization, presented to the Board the idea of adding a statement at every Board and committee meeting on the land acknowledgement.  Once it is approved, it will be read at every meeting.  President Parent stated that he wasn’t sure how he would make the statement at his event tomorrow so ED Dowell said it’s intended to be read at meetings rather than events.  Director Trang asked if it was okay to make it available at events in written form and Director Delgadillo asked if the University will be reading the statement.  ED Dowell said “yes” at some events.  The Cesar Chavez Community Action Center (CCCAC) already reads the statement.  Director Gallo said this statement is the one the CCCAC uses.  Vice President Birrer said reading the land acknowledgement would be done immediately.
Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the Board’s Spring In-Service dates.

M) Director Mustafa S) Director Trang to approve the Board’s Spring In-Service dates.

Vice President Birrer showed the Board the list of preferred and alternative dates so Director Delgadillo said she and President Parent will be away at a CSSA Meeting on March 7th.  Vice President Birrer asked if March 14th will work and she replied “yes”.  Vice President Birrer confirmed that the dates will be February 1st, March 14th, April 17th and April 25th.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to approve the amendments to the A.S. Employee Handbook.

M) Director Trang S) Director Roque to approve the amendments to the A.S. Employee Handbook.

ED Dowell said she hoped the Board had a chance to review the handbook.  In the past there were two separate handbooks, one for full-time staff and one for student assistants.  Now they are combined.  It has been reviewed by the A.S. legal team and all recommended changes have been made.  Also, the A.S. Personnel Committee has approved it.  President Parent said he thought the changes seem to fit and Dr. Daniels assured them that the Personnel Committee went over the changes with a fine-tooth comb.  ED Dowell said they use gender neutral language and gave kudos to the A.S. Human Resources department.

Seeing no further discussion Vice President Birrer called for a vote on the motion.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Up last was the Variance Report update so ED Dowell noted it was from September 30th.  She explained what the first two columns contain then turned the presentation over to Jim Westbrook, the Finance Manager.  He said he spends his time on the Year to Date columns and that there are permanent variances that aren’t reflected like the savings from the Associate Executive Director salary.  He announced that the minimum wage will increase to $15.25 next year.  There is $5,000.00 currently available that was being held for scholarships by the Tower Foundation.  He also changed the line item “No Department” to “Other”.

XI.
Executive Officer Reports (4 minutes each)

A. President
President Parent said the Academic Senate worked on policy issues and the Athletics Board discussed academics among athletes.  He met with Marie Tuite, the Athletics Director.  The Committee on Committee still needs students to serve on University committees.  The Executive Committee of the Academic Senate discussed the General Education Summit while the Campus Fee Advisory Committee has chosen its members and meeting dates for the year.  He met with President Papazian and discussed the homeless problem; the Graduate Initiative 2025 and safety issues.  Finally, the Disability Awareness Fair is tomorrow so he asked the Board to stop by.  He also needs volunteers to help out especially during the set-up.
1.
Personnel Committee


B.
Vice President
Vice President said the Professional Standards is doing a follow-up on SOTES and they dealt with an error made during the 1990’s.  They also discussed “bank time” which means splitting up work load between semesters.  They are now trying to see how it would work.  He met with Christine Hutchins with Strategic Communications and learned that she went to San Diego State and has worked with other Associated Student organizations.  He reminded the Board that there is a meeting with StrataComm this Friday.
1.
A.S. 55


C.
Controller
Controller Kethepalli said she had her first Finance Committee meeting with Student-at-Large attending and has her In-Service next week.  She is also working with student organizations.
1. 
Finance Committee
XII.
Directors’ Reports (3 minutes each)
A. Director of Academic Affairs

Director Kaur said she interviewed students to represent three of the colleges so she needs four more to apply.  Undergraduate Studies is currently reviewing two new concentrations in Public Health. and Curriculum and Research Committee is working on the General Education Summit.  She listed all of the policies discussed at the Academic Senate meeting and if they were approved in her report.  The Faculty Diversity Committee had its first meeting and discussed the charges.  There is an opportunity for a student to be on the Tower Foundation Board.
1. Academic Affairs Committee

B. Director of Business Affairs
Director Sario said the Finance Committee approved six student organizations and discussed the Spartan Showcase.  The Operations Committee approved changes to the scholarship awards.
1. Audit Committee

2. Operations Committee
C.
Director of Co-Curricular Affairs 

Director Festejo thanked those who helped with Fire on the Fountain.  The Haunted House is tomorrow.  The Programming Board is discussing their December event to help students distress.
D. Director of Community and Outreach Affairs
Director Nguyen said the University Library Board met on Monday and gave results of the Elsevier survey.  She is working with Edilbert Signey, the Marketing Coordinator, on a Spring Welcome Back video and is also planning a holiday video.  She announced the Board’s new poster with headshots is done.  She met with the PARENTS organization about space for drop-in child care.  The A.S. Social Council met and discussed plans for the rest of the fall semester.  She and President Parent met with members of the College Awareness Network about becoming a student organization.
G.     Director of Intercultural Affairs
Director Mustafa said she had her one-on-one with ED Dowell and she attended the Golf Cart Parade.  She was contacted by UPD’s Frank Belcastro regarding a student safety advisory board.
H.
Director of Internal Affairs
Director Gallo said the Internal Affairs Committee finalized the land acknowledgement statement and is reviewing the Bylaws.  She attended the Academic Affairs Committee and the Operations Committee.  Organization and Government Committee went over the Board of General Studies membership.  They want a representative from the A.S Board to attend.

1.
Internal Affairs Committee

I.
Director of Legislative Affairs
Director Delgadillo said they now have appointed three new Student-at-Large to the Lobby Corps.  The committee discussed a voter registration event and brainstormed ideas for the 2020 Census.  The Instruction and Student Affairs Committee is focused on the website review.  The California State Student Association (CSSA) took a stance on an opposition letter and the Application for the Student Trustee is open now and she would like to nominate someone from this campus.
J.      Director of Student Resource Affairs
Director Trang said the Campus Life Affairs Committee discussed having a toy drive and what other organizations they can work with.  She attended Homecoming events and the Disability Awareness Fair will take place tomorrow.
K.
Director of Student Rights and Responsibilities
Director Roque said the Campus Fee Advisory Committee will be meeting soon.  He attended the ECRT meeting where they discussed a survey to see who needs help.  They want to partner with the Bill Wilson Center because they could get more funding if they work with another organization.  The on campus pantry has now been open for 100 days.
L.     Director of Sustainability Affairs
Director Carrera said she’s working on the same projects she’s been reporting on.  She walked around campus to see where native plants can be planted.  She talked to Environmental Studies regarding Earth Day and she met with Diana Victa, the Director of the Cesar Chavez Community Action Center, about more outreach.
XIII.
 Ad Hoc Committees
XIV. Closed Session
XV. 
Announcements

Director Nguyen said she will be part of a panel next week regarding student leadership from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. on October 28th in Meeting Room 1B.  She also announced that there will be cake after the meeting for our October birthdays.


Director Sario asked the Board to be culturally sensitive when dressing up for Halloween.
XVI. Adjournment

Vice President Birrer recommended a motion to adjourn the meeting.

M) Director Trang S) Director Sario to adjourn the meeting.

Vote: 12-0-0

Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m.
__________________________________________

_______________________



Zachary Birrer, Chair






Date

A.S. Board of Directors


